
PQ1 
 

QUESTION TO BE ASKED ON BEHALF OF PK TO THE PORTFOLIO HOLDER 
FOR HOUSING AND PLANNING AT THE MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL TO 
BE HELD ON 10 SEPTEMBER 2018 
 

 
1. The December 2004 'Jubilee Campus Development Brief' created an agreed 
framework between the council and the University of Nottingham for the expansion 
of the Jubilee Campus. This included the building of a 'Student Village' at the 
Northern end of Triumph Road where the Player's warehouses have recently been 
demolished. Does the Portfolio Holder for Housing and Planning believe the 
University should comply with the Brief by building a student village on the site of the 
former warehouses to help return houses in areas like Lenton to family occupation? 
If so, what actions can the council take to ensure the student village progresses? 
   
2.  According to the February 2018, Arboretum, Dunkirk and Lenton, Radford and 
Park Area Committee meeting minutes "NCH Enterprises Ltd are intending 
to buy and build homes for market rent under the name ‘LiviNG’ which will provide 
well-managed and well maintained properties for citizens as an alternative to some 
disreputable and private landlords." Does the PH for Housing and Planning believe 
the issue of high concentration of HMOs could be resolved by asking NCH to buy 
targeted houses in areas which suffer from the strains of too many HMOs and return 
them to family use? 
  
3. Does the Portfolio Holder for Housing and Planning believe the University of 
Nottingham should buy HMOs in the area affected by high concentration of students 
to return them to family use for mature students or for use by visiting academics?  
 

PQ2 
 

QUESTION TO BE ASKED ON BEHALF OF WS TO THE PORTFOLIO HOLDER 
FOR ENERGY AND ENVIRONMENT AT THE MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL 
TO BE HELD ON 10 SEPTEMBER 2018 
 

 
As recorded in minutes of Full Council, Councillor Chapman stated that the 
“Executive Board on 17 March agreed a loan facility of UP TO £11,000,000 for Robin 
Hood Energy, to fund the set up and early running costs.” He further stated that in 
addition to interest on commercial terms, the loan “would mean repayments of 
£407,000 in 2016/17, and £1,630,000 per annum in subsequent years.” 
  
As the accounts of both Robin Hood Energy and the City Council show that instead 
of the schedule of repayments, the amount owed to the City by RHE has in fact 
increased to over £20,000,000. 
  
Would the relevant Portfolio Holder please state what action has been taken or is 
proposed to remedy this clear failure to meet its publicly stated objectives? 
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QUESTION TO BE ASKED ON BEHALF RH OF TO THE PORTFOLIO HOLDER 
FOR PLANNING AND HOUSING AT THE MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL TO 
BE HELD ON 10 SEPTEMBER 2018 
 

 
Nottingham City Council recently closed the Stage Hotel, reportedly for serious 
criminal incidents – including child sexual exploitation – that date back to November 
2015. Before its closure, the hotel was used as temporary accommodation for 
homeless families and individuals. This accommodation was clearly unsafe and 
inadequate. Children have been placed in extreme danger. 
 
Who is responsible for sending mothers and children to the Stage Hotel over the 
past three years? How was this possible under the Children Act 1989? Who will be 
held responsible for these actions? 
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QUESTION TO BE ASKED ON BEHALF OF AM TO THE LEADER FOR AT THE 
MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL TO BE HELD ON 10 SEPTEMBER 2018 
 

 
Nottingham is not taken seriously on the national or international scene and is often 
overshadowed by other core cities such as Birmingham, Leeds and even Leicester.  
 
The city was recently ignored by Channel 4 and the East Midlands Airport is not as 
influential or popular as other airports and all this is because Nottingham city 
boundary is too small with a population just over 300,000 making it below average 
for a city in the UK.  
 
Couldn't Nottingham do what other cities are doing and change their boundaries to 
include those areas that rely on the direct Healthcare that Nottingham does provide 
for them by taking Rushcliffe, Broxtowe, Gedling and Hucknall to be a part of the 
City, as those residents enjoy the events and parks that Nottingham has, they will go 
to QMC for emergency treatment and seek education and policing help from the 
Nottingham City. If Nottingham did that then the popularity will spread across the UK, 
and with a post-Brexit looking more and more depressing for the cities of the UK, this 
move would ensure that Nottingham could not only survive but prosper if they were 
united with the other boroughs rather than seek it alone with Leicester, Sheffield, 
Leeds and Birmingham becoming more increasingly popular? 


